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A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL THOSE WHO CONTRIBUTED TO
#INHWEBARCELONA2024

AT THE END OF JUNE WE CLOSED OUR 4TH INTERNATIONAL CONGRESS OF
HEALTH WORKFORCE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH AND | WOULD LIKE TO
EXTEND MY HEARTFELT THANKS TO ALL THOSE WHO ATTENDED. OVER TWO
DAYS WE WERE PRIVILEGED TO HOST 100 DELEGATES FROM 20 DIFFERENT
COUNTRIES WHOSE PRESENCE, ENGAGEMENT, AND CONTRIBUTIONS MADE THIS
CONFERENCE REMARKABLY SUCCESSFUL. WE ARE DEEPLY APPRECIATIVE OF
THE ENTHUSIASM AND DEDICATION EVERYONE SHOWED BY PARTICIPATING IN
EXCELLENT AND ENGAGING SESSIONS THAT HAVE UNDOUBTEDLY IMPROVED
COLLABORATION WITHIN HEALTH WORKFORCE EDUCATION, TRAINING AND
DEVELOPMENT.

ONE OF THE STANDOUT FEATURES OF THIS YEAR'S CONFERENCE WAS THE
OPPORTUNITY FOR SOCIAL INTERACTION. IT HAS TRULY BEEN OUR MOST
'SOCIAL' CONFERENCE YET WITH THE NUMEROUS NETWORKING EVENTS AND
INFORMAL GATHERINGS PROVIDING (WE HOPE) INVALUABLE OPPORTUNITIES TO
CONNECT, COLLABORATE, AND BUILD LASTING RELATIONSHIPS WITH
COLLEAGUES FROM AROUND THE WORLD. WE BELIEVE THAT IT IS OFTEN THESE
CONNECTIONS THAT PROVIDE THE MOST LASTING COLLABORATIONS.

I WOULD ALSO LIKE TO EXTEND A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO ALL OUR
PRESENTERS, FACILITATORS, AND WORKSHOP LEADS. YOUR EXPERTISE,
PREPARATION, AND WILLINGNESS TO SHARE YOUR KNOWLEDGE HAS BEEN
INSTRUMENTAL IN MAKING THIS EVENT A SUCCESS. YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS
HAVE SPARKED CONVERSATIONS, DEBATES AND INSPIRED NEW IDEAS THAT
WILL CONTINUE TO RESONATE LONG AFTER WE LEAVE SANT CUGAT,
BARCELONA.

LASTLY, | AM EXCITED TO ANNOUNCE OUR NEXT EVENT AND WE LOOK
FORWARD TO WELCOMING YOU ALL IN MILTON KEYNES (UNITED KINGDOM)
WHERE THE OPEN UNIVERSITY HAS ITS HEADQUARTERS, ON WEDNESDAY 14TH
AND THURSDAY 15TH MAY 2025 FOR ANOTHER DYNAMIC JOINT INHWE-AOME
CONFERENCE. WE HOPE TO BUILD ON THE MOMENTUM OF THIS EVENT AND
CONTINUE FOSTERING INTERDISCIPLINARY COOPERATION AND EXCELLENCE IN
HEALTH WORKFORCE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH.

Matteo Vezzosi David Smith



